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Madam President, Madam High Commissioner,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

I would like to express my appreciation for the presented annual report, which is an open and transparent update on the key activities of your Office undertaken last year.
The Czech Republic appreciates the determination and the efficiency of your Office when addressing unfolding events in the Middle East and North Africa. Let me reiterate that ability of the Council to effectively and timely address urgent situations, whenever they occur, is its crucial and underlying task. This task could not have been achieved without strong and unwavering support your Office lends to the human rights mechanisms, such as special procedures, and without your close cooperation with civil society, be it human rights defenders, NGOs or other groups. They play an important role in early-warning processes and they draw our attention to emerging and emergency issues. As a unique source of expertise they also provide us with independent information which stimulates our debates in the Council. 
Without accountability, human rights cannot be protected and violations cannot be addressed effectively. We commend your active role in the field of combating impunity and strengthening accountability and would like to reiterate that the exercise of freedoms of expression, assembly and association is an essential condition for the functioning of a tolerant, plural and democratic society, which is in turn the way how to ensure effective protection of human rights and redress to victims of violations.

Madam High Commissioner, 

The Czech Republic appreciates the role your Office plays in the UPR process and its professional performance. We are aware of the huge workload this mechanism represents and we value the background documentation prepared by your Office, which contributed to detailed discussions on specific human rights issues during reviews. We commend all assistance provided by your Office to several dozen countries in follow-up to the recommendations as well as its advice on preparation of national reports. As we are about to enter the second cycle of the UPR, let me underline, that reviews serve as a clear indicator as to the willingness of any state to work for the genuine improvement of human rights. In this respect we would like to underline the importance of faithful and effective implementation of the UPR recommendations which in our view includes reconsideration of those recommendations that had been rejected.
Thank you.

